The Green Sheet



Central Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendents Association

Volume 7 Issue 8

October 1999

October Meeting

Dauphin Highlands Golf Course

Wednesday, October 20, 1999

9:00 AM - Golf 2:00 PM - Lunch

The Annual Membership meeting and election of officers and directors will be held following lunch.

There will a CPGCSA Board of Directors meeting at 8:00 AM

Golf Course Profile

Dauphins Highlands Golf Course was built in 1994 and opened for play in 1995. The course features bentgrass fairways, multiple tees and excellent visibility of all features throughout. The course is owned by the Dauphin County General Authority and will be turned over to Dauphin Country when the debt is satisfied in 2021. The course was designed by Bill Love and built by Ryan Central Inc.

Superintendent Profile

Bill Wall has been Superintendent at Dauphin Highlands since 1994, and became General Manager in 1997. Bill also assists the superintendents at the Bedford Springs and Whitetail Ski Resort golf courses with the renovations, construction, and management of their golf courses. Bill has been married to Patti (Past CPGCSA Secretary) for 27 years. They have 4 children: Amy - 26, Jamie - 23, Kelly - 15 and Billy - 12. When not at the golf course Bill plays entirely too much softball, coaches midget baseball and football, and roots around flea markets for old rock n' roll records and anything to do with Elvis.

Reminder: Lunch and Meeting will be held in outdoor picnic pavilion, please dress appropriately.

USGA "Tip of the Month"

By Stanley J. Zontek

Officially, the drought emergency declared by the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania has been lifted with the exception of Somerset County, PA. Unofficially, the rainfall from two tropical storms has all but flooded eastern Pennsylvania, Maryland, Delaware and the Tidewater area of Virginia. Rainfall amounts have varied. The total for September in southeastern Pennsylvania is approaching 13 inches of rain, in eastern Maryland 10 inches of rain and southern Virginia has received over 20 inches of rainfall. That's too much water under any circumstances. You may count yourself lucky.

What makes these numbers interesting is the fact, when you tally the rainfall amounts for the year, 1999 could well be an average year. We all know that this year has been far from a normal year. Golf courses have suffered but fortunately recovery is underway.

Damaged grass will need extra fertilizer to fill-in voids. How much extra fertilizer? It all depends upon the area. Plan on at least one if not two extra applications of fertilizers to all greens, tees and fairways. What makes these applications to greens all the more important is that, as a general observation, roots have been shallow in greens. The fall and the spring are the best times to regrow these roots.

If you are not already doing so, consider a dormant application of fertilizer to greens and tees. Research has shown that as long as the ground is not frozen, roots continue to grow. That's good news. The extra fertilizer should help keep this process going. Also, dormant application fertilizers tend to get the grass off to a good start early in the spring. This helps the grass recover from any winter injury. The grass is also greener which the golfers appreciate.

......Continued on page 3.....

Inside This Issue	<u>.</u>
President's Message	Page 2
Membership News	Page 3
Directions to Dauphin Highlands	Page 3
Heather and Gorse	Page 4
Green Sheet Supporters	Page 7

President's Message

"1999" Hopefully Soon Forgotten

Wow what a year! A season of golf that most of us would like to forget. A rainy spring, the drought of the century to hurricane Floyd. What lies next, another ice bound winter??

As my term as President draws near, I would like to thank everyone on the Board who made my term a very enjoyable experience. A special thanks goes to Wanda Fry, for without her our Association would not be what it is today.

Our joint Superintendent meeting with Philadelphia was a rainout, but I don't think too many Superintendents were complaining about rain. Our annual meeting will be held at Dauphin Highlands Golf Course on October 20, 1999. Clean up your clubs and come out to enjoy a great golf course with your fellow Superintendents and friends.

Hope to see everyone there!

Theodore S. Zabrenski, President

1999 Annual Meeting and Elections

The October meeting at Dauphin Highlands will be the annual meeting with election of officers and directors for the 2000 meeting year. Listed below are the nominees.

President: Thomas Ocepek

Vice President: Dan Achenbach

Secretary/Treasurer: Mark DelSantro, CGCS

Proposed By-Law Change

We will also be voting on the following:

Section 6.05 Class AA - Life Member

a To qualify for Life Membership, a member must have been an A member for at least twenty-five (25) years.

"or"

A member shall have been a Voting Member of this association in good for at least fifteen
 (15) years and have been an officer or member of the board of directors.

"or"

c A Member shall have been a Voting Member of this association in good standing for at least ten (10) years and was a Voting Member in good standing for at least fifteen (15) years in any other chapter association which is a member of the Golf Course Superintendents Association of America.

"and"

d A member must be retired from active service as a Golf Course Superintendent. A Life Member shall have all the rights and privileges of the association. He or she shall pay no fees, dues, or assessments.

Proposal: Add "Or" between a,b, and c. Add "And" between c and d. As noted in bold.

PRESIDENT

THEODORE S. ZABRENSKI BROOKSIDE COUNTRY CLUB (610) 326-7069

VICE PRESIDENT/BY-LAWS THOMAS C. OCEPEK HEIDELBERG COUNTRY CLUB (610) 488-1255

SECRETARY/TREASURER DANIEL W. ACHENBACH FOXCHASE GOLF CLUB (717) 336-3847

PRESIDENT EMERITUS/ CHAPTER RELATIONS JOHN L. GEHMAN BUTTER VALLEY GOLF PORT (610) 845-2491

EDUCATION COMMITTEE ROBERT WERT 1999 HARRISBURG NORTH GOLF COURSE (717) 692-3664

MEMBERSHIP/NOMINATIONS MARK MALASAVAGE 2000 COUNTRY CLUB OF HERSHEY (717) 533-3269

NEWSLETTER EDITOR MARK V. DELSANTRO, CGCS 1999 WYNCOTE GOLF CLUB (610) 932-0507

PUBLIC RELATIONS
WILLIAM WALL 2001
DAUPHIN HIGHLANDS GOLF COURSE
(717) 986-1586

GOLF COMMITTEE SCOTT FISCHER 2001 RED LION COUNTRY CLUB (717) 246-6538

WILLIAM BROOKS 2000 HANOVER COUNTRY CLUB (717) 259-8706

PAST PRESIDENTS FRED N. BAKER CHARLES A. BARLEY ROBERT BEYER, CGCS C. WILLIAM BLACK, CGCS GREG BORZOK JOHN J. BOYD DWIGHT H. BRUBAKER CHARLES H. CADIZ. CGCS JOHN A. CHASSARD KENNETH R. DIETRICH, CGCS JOHN DOUGHERTY GREGORY C. FANTUZZI, CGCS JEFFREY L. FRY, CGCS RICHARD FUNK JOHN L. GEHMAN ANTHONY P. GOODLEY, CGCS MICHAEL C. HAIR RILEY E. HECKERT FRED HEILEN, CGCS CAMERON G. HENDERSON JAMES W. JONES, CGCS BYRON F. KNOLL, JR. HARRY L. LATCHAW H. JIM LOKE, CGCS JAMES N. MACLAREN JOHN P. MCCORMICK GEORGE MORRIS Y. LEWIS PAYSON DAVID P. PORTZ, CGCS DAVID M. RAFFERTY DANIEL L. SNOWBERGER SAMUEL R. SNYDER, CGCS RICHARD J. SUTTLES EDWARD A. TABOR WILLIAM G. WALL, JR. DAVID C. WEITZEL, CGCS MICHAEL WILT RICHARD WILT TERRY L. WUESCHINSKI, CGCS

Membership News

We would like to welcome the following individuals into our association.

Ron Diefenthaler, CGCS Colonial Country Club

Class A

Christopher T. LeBarge, Assistant Superintendent Berkleigh Country Club Class C

Our sympathy goes out to Honorary Member Henry Nixon on the loss of his wife.

Get Well Wishes to Honorary Member Harold Stewart!!

If you know of anyone who may be interested in membership into the association or has questions on the status of their applications, please have them contact Mark Malasavage at (717) 533-3269.

Golf Results

There are no golf results this month due to the fact that our September meeting with the Philadelphia GCS was rained out.

> Sincerely, Scott Fischer, Golf Committee

USGA...continued from page 1

We agronomists have occasionally heard that dormant feeding encourages <u>Poa annua</u>. The reality of the situation is that, <u>Poa annua</u> will be aggressive in the spring regardless of whether a dormant application of plant food is made. The fertilizer helps all grass but especially the rooting of bent. It is something to consider.

The rate for dormant application of fertilizer is 1 lb. of actual nitrogen /M sq. ft..

As always, hope this information proves useful and we agronomists of the Mid-Atlantic region wish all of you a peaceful, restful fall.

Equipment For Sale

We will continue to advertise "used equipment" and "equipment wanted" for superintendents in each newsletter. If you have anything that may be of interest, please contact Wanda to place your ad FREE!!

For Your Information

If you have any information that you would like included in the November Newsletter, the deadline for submissions is October 29, 1999.

Please fax information to Wanda at (717) 279-0368 or email to fry @ nbn.net.

Directions to Dauphin Highlands Golf Course

From Rt. 81 and north of Harrisburg:

Pick up Rt. 283 south; once on Rt. 283 take the Swatara Exit (Exit 1); at top of ramp turn right; at traffic light turn left onto Eisenhower Blvd; continue south on Eisenhower Blvd; turn right onto Quarry Road (opposite Congress Inn); at stop sign turn right onto Harrisburg Street; golf course is on your left.

From Hershey, Lebanon, and east of Harrisburg:

Follow the signs for Airport/Lancaster/Rt. 283 at Eisenhower Interchange; once on Rt. 283 take the Swatara Exit (Exit 1); at top of ramp turn right; at traffic light turn left onto Eisenhower Blvd; continue south on Eisenhower Blvd; turn right onto Quarry Road (opposite Congress Inn); at stop sign turn right onto Harrisburg Street; golf course is on your left.

From Lancaster, Rt. 283 and south of Harrisburg:

Continue to end of Rt. 283; at traffic light (Doubletree Inn at intersection) turn right onto Eisenhower Blvd; continue north on Eisenhower Blvd; turn left onto Quarry Road (opposite Congress Inn); at stop sign turn right onto Harrisburg Street; golf course is on your left.

From Carlisle, Camp Hill, Rt. 83, and west of Harrisburg:

Follow signs for Airport/Lancaster/Rt. 283 at Eisenhower Interchange; once on Rt. 283 take the Swatara Exit (Exit 1); at at top of ramp turn right; at traffic light turn left onto Eisenhower Blvd; continue south on Eisenhower Blvd; turn right onto Quarry Road (opposite Congress Inn); at stop sign turn right onto Harrisburg Street; golf course is on your left.

Heather and Gorse

by Mark V. DelSantro, CGCS

Autumn has got to be the most glorious time of year for golf course superintendents. It earmarks the end of another golf season and allows us time to review our performances. In some ways, superintendents are like professional coaches. How our fans and critics measure us depends strictly on how our products perform during the season. Whether or not we have the best resources, the greatest knowledge or the highest payroll factors into our reviews, but the bottom line, what we're measured on is did we win or lose? And the off season we all take the time to begin rebuilding and improving our products in preparing for next season's schedule. The irony is interesting. Of course, components of our products aren't necessarily greedy and won't hold out on a signed agreement.

Speaking of sports, did anyone watch the Ryder Cup soccer matches? A few weeks ago the ugly Americans reared their omnipotent heads in an event in which Samuel L. Ryder likely rolled over in his grave more than once. The 1999 Ryder Cup competition was held at the Country Club in Brookline, Massachusetts. The event will, without question, go down in history as a combination of as good and as bad as it gets in sports.

The good included one of the best and most exciting comebacks in the history of sport; the team coming back from a 10 to 6 deficit to win 14 1/2 to 13 1/2. The good included the shot making ability of the Europeans over the first two days. The good included the putts that Justin Leonard made down the stretch, coming back from four down with seven to play to halve Jose Marie Olazabal for the deciding last half point. The good included the concession of the hole on the 18th green by Payne Stewart to Colin Montgomery after the team event had been decided. The good included many exciting moments, the list could go on and on.

Unfortunately, the list of ugly far outweighs the good. First, there was the ugly controversy over the PGA event profits and whether the already wealthy, greedy, and somewhat ugly players should have a right to control those profits. Then, in a way that would only impress true Philadelphia sports fans, the ugly Americans insulted the Europeans in the pre-event hype with asinine comments such as "On paper, the Europeans couldn't even carry our golf bags!" and "We have the best 12 golfers in the world on our team." Then, during the final round, the ugly U.S. crowd took it upon themselves to act as the thirteenth member of the U.S. squad. They heckled and jeered many of the European players during the final round on Sunday. The rushing of the ugly American players, their ugly wives, and their ugly caddies and supporters running across the 17th green after Justin sunk his putt, but before Jose Marie played his putt for a half, could be excused to a point. But the honking of a car horn in the middle of Jose Marie Olazabal's back swing on the putt that could have kept the match alive is down right nasty. Finally, there were the ugly American fans, who spat on the wife of European Ryder Cup Captain Mark James'. These people ought to be strung up by their gonads! If winning the 1999 Ryder Cup was based on the belief that "stroke play is the truest test of golf, while match play is the truest test of character," the ugly Americans, with their ugly fans should have conceded the match to the Europeans.

Other annoying observations from the Ryder Cup included Johnny Miller, NBC color commentator. If I had a dollar for every time I heard Johnny say something like, "this shot is extremely difficult, he's got an impossible lie, he'd be lucky to get this ball within ten feet of the hole..." and then watch the player proceed to either make the shot or nearly make the shot, Heather and Gorse would be a magazine. The flop shot the Tiger holed from behind the green is a wonderful example. The hole outs of Jesper, Davis, Sergio, Steve, and Tom are other examples that come to mind. I'm not saying that these guys aren't good. I'm just tired of the melodramatic set-up that the commentators parlay.

One final observation of the Ryder Cup was the sponsorship of the event by the PGA of America. Numerous commercials each day during the event ... beefing up the image of a professional in the golf field. I thought golfers and nongolfers alike were educated on what being a PGA club professional is all about. The commercials were well done! I wonder what it would be like to be affiliated with an organization that nationally promotes its members in such a grand fashion, at an event such as the Ryder Cup? (Maybe this subject will grace the pages of a future heather and gorse.)

In closing, kudos to our brethren from the PGA of America for promoting their image the way it should be done, kudos to the Europeans Ryder Cup players for keeping their heads high and their lips (for the most part) sealed, kudos to Steve Pate for not running onto the seventeenth green following Justin's putt and kudos to the ugly Americans for a historic presentation of sportsmanship. Like it or not, that's strictly my ugly point of view from the heather and gorse.

GCSAA Education Bulletin



Management Strategies for the Turfgrass System

Thursday, January 27, 2000; 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.; Code: 00RS113-04 CEUs: 0.7; Member Fee: \$110; Nonmember Fee: \$165
The Heritage Hills Golf Resort and Conference Center; York, Pennsylvania Learn management strategies for the turfgrass system.

Topics include:

- greens, tees, fairways, roughs and green surrounds
- addressing current and potential problems of disease and insects, and an IPM approach
- sand greens management and new problems since the inception of high sand-content greens and sand topdressing
- creeping bentgrass and annual bluegrass
- biology control of turfgrass disease
- common pesticide toxicity in relation to human medicine, pet pest control products and everyday products we consume

Instructor:

J.M. "Joe" Vargas Jr., Ph.D. is a professor of botany and plant pathology at Michigan State University.

Textbook Information:

The following textbook is strongly recommended: Management of Turfgrass Diseases (50375); GCSAA Price: \$76

Enhancing Your Value as a Professional Golf Course Superintendent

Friday, January 28, 2000; 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.; Code: 00RS054-03 CEUs: 0.7; Member Fee: \$110; Nonmember Fee: \$165

The Heritage Hills Golf Resort and Conference Center; York, Pennsylvania Although providing high-quality golfing conditions is the superintendent's No. 1 priority, you must also be able to sell yourself as a broader and more complete package.

Topics include:

- finding and retaining a quality position
- continued growth and compensation
- strategies to help promote yourself, the job you do and the overall contribution you make to your facility

Instructor:

Tommy D. Witt, CGCS, GCSAA Board of Directors, is the director of golf management at StillWaters Resort in Auburn, AL.

Sponsored by Textron Turf Care And Specialty Products.



Chapter Seminar Registration Form Use this form to register for any chapter-hosted regional seminar in the catalog. Please photocopy for additional or future registrations. Phone: Fax: Web Site: Mail: (800) 472-7878 (785) 832-3643 http:/www.gcsaa.org GCSAA 7:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. CST Open 24 hours! P.O. Box 419004 (Credit Card Only) (Credit Card Only) (Credit Card Only) Kansas City, MO 64141-6004 Who Will Be Attending: GCSAA Member? Yes Student Member (Fee is 50% of seminar mbr. fee) ☐ No Member # Name: First / Middle / Last **Business Name:** Address: ☐ Business ☐ Home City, State, ZIP: Country: Daytime Phone: Fax Number: Email: If you are a non-GCSAA member attending this seminar with a GCSAA member from your facility, please provide the GCSAA member's name and number to qualify for the member rate. Name: First / Middle / Last Member #: Daytime Phone: **Seminar Registration:** Seminar Code: 00RS Seminar Date: Seminar Name: NOTE: Please remember that you are responsible for ordering required and recommended textbooks and for bringing required textbooks to the seminars. To prevent delay, mail separate checks for both the seminar and the textbook, as these requests are fulfilled at different locations. When purchasing textbooks by check, include appropriate shipping and handling charges. Registrations must be received at least seven working days prior to the seminar to guarantee that the registrant is listed on the roster, receives a confirmation letter, preprinted badge, seminar manual and lunch. (A GCSAA lunch is provided at most seminar locations; refer to your confirmation letter.) Cancellations received 24 hours prior to the seminar date will be charged an administrative fee of \$25.00. Refunds will not be issued for nonattendance. Substitutions are permitted. In most cases, if a seminar is cancelled, you will be contacted approximately one week in advance of the scheduled seminar date. Appropriate dress is casual business attire (slacks and collared shirts for men, similar attire for women); jackets are recommended. 3 Method of Payment: (U.S. Funds drawn on U.S. Bank Only) Please enclose completed form and payment. Total Remittance: Please check one of the following: 1. U Charge to Credit Card: VISA FOR FASTEST SERVICE! Card No: Exp. Date: Card Holder's Name: (Please print) Signature: 2. Check or Money Order Enclosed 3. Gift Certificate Enclosed

Upcoming Events

- * October 4, 1999 25th Annual Western PA Turfgrass Tournament, Fox Chapel Golf Club, Pittsburgh, PA. Contact Mark Kuhns (412) 828-8000 or PTC (814) 863-3475.
- * October 5, 1999 Joseph M. Duich Turfgrass Endowment Tournament, Saucon Valley Country Club, Bethlehem, PA. Contact Beverly, Saucon Valley Country Club (610) 758-7170.
- * October 18, 1999 23rd Annual Joseph Valentine Memorial Golf Tournament, Gulph Mills Country Club, King of Prussia, PA. Contact John Chassard at (610) 967-4643 or PTC (814) 863-3475.
- November 9-11, 1999 Penn State Golf Turf Conference, Nittany Lion Inn, State College, PA Contact Peter Landschoot (814) 863-1017 or PTC (814) 863-3475.
- * January 11-13, 2000 Eastern PA Turf Conference & Trade Show, Valley Forge Convention Center, King of Prussia, PA. Contact Michael Smith (610) 828-0253 or PTC (814) 863-3475.
- * February 9-11, 2000 Western PA Turf Conference & Trade Show, Pittsburgh Expo Mart/Radisson Hotel. Contact Barry Grote (412) 848-1674 or PTC.
- * February 14-20, 2000 GCSAA 71st Conference & Show, New Orleans, LA. Contact GCSAA at (800) 472-7878.

Rules of the Game

Question: A player's ball overhung the edge of the hole. Twelve seconds following the time the player reached the hole, the opponent conceded the player's next stroke for a five, after which the ball fell into the hole. What is the player's score on the hole?

Answer: The player's score was five. It is immaterial that the player's ball fell into the hole after the opponent had conceded the player's next stroke. If the opponent had not conceded the player's next stroke, the player's score would also be five because the circumstances the player would be deemed to have holed out with his last stroke and he would incur a penalty stroke.

Now what if... in a match between A and B, A putts and his ball apparently comes to rest, but is overhanging the hole. Before A reaches the hole, B concedes A's next stroke and knocks the ball away. Was B entitled to knock A's ball away?

Answer: Absolutely not! Under rule 16-2, A is allowed a reasonable amount of time plus an additional ten seconds to determine whether his ball is at rest. Since B infringed A's rights, B was in breach of Rule 1-2 (exerting an influence on the ball) and either lost or halved the hole depending on his score.

If you or someone you know is interested in running for the 2000 CPGCSA Board of Directors, please contact Mark Malasavage

(717) 533-3269.

Ten Best Things to Say When You Get Caught Sleeping At Your Desk

- 10 "They told me at the blood bank this might happen."
- 9 "This is just a 15 minute power nap like they raved about in that time management course you sent me to."
- 8 "Whew! Guess I left the top off of the White-Out. You probably got here just in time!"
- 7 "I wasn't sleeping! I was meditating on the mission statement and envisioning a new paradigm."
- 6 "I was testing my keyboard for drool resistance."
- 5 "I was doing a highly specific Yoga exercise to relieve work-related stress. Are you discriminatory toward people who practice yoga?"
- 4 "Darn! Why did you interrupt me? I had almost figured out a solution to our biggest problem."
- 3 "The coffee machine is broken...."
- 2 "Someone must've put decaf in the wrong pot...."

And the #1 best thing to say if you get caught sleeping at your desk.......

1 ".....in Jesus' name. Amen"

Governor Ridge Lifts Drought Emergency Restrictions for 54 Counties

Press Release from Commonwealth News Bureau

Harrisburg (Sept 30) Gov. Tom Ridge today lifted the drought emergency water-use restrictions for 54 counties imposed on July 20.

"This summer, we faced a very serious drought across Pennsylvania," Gov. Ridge said. "It was essential in July to conserve water immediately. We asked Pennsylvanians to conserve water — and they did! Water consumption was cut by as much as 35 percent in some areas. Pennsylvanians' work to conserve our water - and the rains Hurricane Floyd and other storms brought to Pennsylvania — helped get us through the drought."

"We don't want to impose these restrictions one day longer that we must. So today, I'm pleased to announce that I am lifting these water restrictions for 54 counties,"

Somerset County remains in drought-emergency status. There are three community water systems in the county that have not yet recovered and need to continue their rationing plans.

On July 20, Gov. Ridge declared a drought emergency in 55 counties. Gov. Ridge amended the declaration on Sept. 10 to include all 67 counties - to make farmers statewide eligible for the more than \$5 million in interim state assistance provided pending grants from the federal government. The agricultural drought emergency stays in place statewide for any area where farmers have significant crop damage.

"While the drought is over, the damage isn't," Gov. Ridge said. "And we can't forget those who were so badly hurt by it. Our farmers have lost at least \$700 million because of this drought, and we must all join together to urge Congress to do the right thing and send grants to help them recover."

Examples of the restrictions imposed last July are bans on: washing cars with a hose; watering lawns; water outdoor gardens and landscaped areas; washing paved surfaces; filling fountains; topping off pools; and serving water in restaurants unless requested.

After the Governor signed the proclamation today, he directed the Department of Environmental Protection Secretary James M. Seif to move 27 counties into a drought warning and 39 counties into a watch.

A drought watch is the first and least severe of the three drought declarations under the state's drought-operation plan.

It calls for voluntary 5 percent reduction of nonessential water use. A drought warning, the second stage of the three drought declarations, calls for a 10 percent voluntary reduction in water consumption. A drought emergency, the third and most severe stage, imposes mandatory restrictions on water use.

Following is a listing of the current drought status for all Pennsylvania counties:

<u>Drought Emergency</u> (1) Somerset

Drought Warning (27) Allegheny Armstrong Beaver Bedford Butler Cambria	Cameron Centre Clarion Clearfied Clinton Crawford	Elk Erie Fayette Forest Greene Indiana	Jefferson Lawrence McKean Mercer Potter Venango	Warren Washington Westmoreland
Drought Watch (39)				

Adams	Cumberland	Lancaster	Montour	Sullivan
Berks	Dauphin	Lebanon	Northampton	Susquehanna
Blair	Delaware	Lehigh	Northumberland	Tioga
Bradford	Franklin	Luzerne	Perry	Union
Bucks	Fulton	Lycoming	Philadelphia	Wayne
Carbon	Huntingdon	Mifflin	Pike	Wyoming
Chester	Juniata	Monroe	Schuylkill	York
Columbia	Lackawana	Montgomery	Snyder	

The latest drought information including precipitation tables and water-conservation tips are available on the Pennsylvania homepage at www.state.pa.us or directly at www.dep.state.pa.us (choose Subjects/Water Management/Drought).

CPGCSA Supporter List

William Rahling, Bob Eichert Aer-Core, Inc. 47 Heron Hill Drive Downingtown, PA 19335 (610) 458-0890

Shaun Barry Agrevo USA Company 1133 Rt. 27 Somerset, NJ 088873 (732) 846-8173

Grant Pensinger B & G Tennis Supplies P. O. Box 476 Finksburg, MD 21408 (410) 517-1800

John Wiblishauser Bayer 318 East Glenside Avenue Glenside, PA 19038 (215) 887-8936

Eugene Evans Blue Ridge Peat Farms R. R. #1 Box 292A White Haven, PA 18661 (717) 443-9596

Peter Diebolt Diebolt Landscape Company R. D. #3 Box 3796 Mohnton, PA 19540 (717) 445-5400

Steven Chirip Egypt Farms 8754 County PI Drive Tobyhanna, PA 18466 (800) 899-7645

Bennett Wartman Farm & Golf Course Supply 7709-7725 Ridge Avenue Philadelphia, PA 19128 (215) 483-5000

Sam Baird, Dave Feldman, Bill Sablich Finch Turf Equipment 404 Elm Avenue North Wales, PA 19454 (800) 875-TURF

Michael Shoppell Floratine Products 222 Olive Street West Reading, PA 19611 (610) 372-5128 Paul Szymanski Golf Cars, Inc. 4180 Skyron Drive Buckingham, PA 18912 (215) 340-0880

Leroy Hurst Hollingers Lawn & Garden 4126 Oregon Pike Ephrata, PA 17522 (800) 650-1398

Alfred Sonchen Jade Run Sod Farm 6 St. Regis Drive Newark, DE 19711 (302) 875-7504

John Gumm Koonz Sprinkler Supply, Inc. P. 0. Box 55, 39 Waverly Ave. Springfield, NJ 08053 (973) 379-9314

Greg Borzok, Don Benner Lawn & Golf Supply Company 647 Nutt Road, P. 0. Box 447 Phoenixville, PA 19460 (610) 933-5801

Thomas Mahute, Eric Fisher Lesco 3009 Gloucester Street Lancaster, PA 17601 (717) 892-7379

Lee Frey Mid-Atlantic Equipment R. R. I Box 409 Spring Mills, PA 16875 (814) 364-2531

George Barger Nutramax Laboratories 2122 Bellvale Road Fallston, MD 21047 (410) 776-4012

Parker Biery, Mark Biery Par-Mar Cars, Inc. P. 0. Box 68 Long Pond, PA 18334 (800) 338-1466

Tom Drayer Philadelphia Turf Company 4049 Landisville Road Doylestown, PA 18901 (215) 345-7200 Jerry Purcell, CID Purcell & Associates 29 Holly Drive Hatboro, PA 19040 (215) 230-1911

Fred Mohr, Jr. Seedway 980 Loucks Mill Road York, PA 17402 (717) 848-3312

Charlie McGill, Jr. Stull Equipment Co. 201 Windsor Road Pottstown, PA 19464 (610) 495-7441

David Mattes TSG Services 443 McFarlan Road Kennett Square, PA 19348 (610) 444-1104

Thed Fraleigh Turf Management Associates 4340 Oregon Pike Ephrata, PA 17522 (717) 859-3276

Don Hollinger, Dan Davis, Paul Wickey Turf Partners, Inc. 858 Mt. Joy Road Manheim, PA 17545 (717) 664-4204

Richie Valentine Valentine & Sons 204 Rodney Circle Bryn Mawr, PA 19010 (610) 525-5710

Chip Presendofer Vast Acres Sod 1011 Church Road Oreland, PA 19705 (215)886-6011

Tom Walsh York Distributors 5185 Raynor Avenue Linthicum Heights, MD 21090 (410) 636-2400

Lee Kozsey Zeneca 3710 Amherst Court Bethlehem, PA 18020 (610) 861-8174



Mark V. DelSantro, CGCS - Editor Wanda S. Fry - Executive Secretary P.O. Box 1420 Lebanon, PA 17042-0200

The Green Sheet



Page 8

The Green Sheet

GCSAA Seminars

The following is a listing of GCSAA Chapter-Hosted seminars that are being offered locally this fall/winter. Please mark them down, they are excellent seminars, close to home, good for certification.

<u>Date</u>	Seminar	Hosted by
November 18	Human Relations	Pocono TGA
December 14	Bentgrass Stress Management	Mid-Atlantic Association of GCS
December 15	Personal Stress Management	Mid-Atlantic Association of GCS
January 11	Ecology	Greater Pittsburgh GCSA
January 27	Management Strategies for Turfgrass Systems	Central Penn GCSA**
January 28	Enhancing Your Value As A Golf Course Superintendent	Central Penn GCSA**
March 7	Stress Management	Philadelphia GCS
March 14	Turfgrass Stress Management	Mountain and Valley GCSA

** CPGCSA Seminars will be held at Heritage Hills Resort and Conference Center, York, PA